[image: image1.png]ADVERTISING STANDARDS AUTHORITY

[a)
=]
=
L)
-
2
4
-
n
o
o
>
Y
O





12/364

2
12/364

DECISION

Chairman’s Ruling

25 July 2012
Complaint 12/364



Complainant: M. Walker



Advertisement: NZ Transport Agency 
Complaint: The NZ Transport Agency billboard advertisement was part of a campaign that encouraged men to drive their vehicles at a safe speed. The billboard featured the picture of the male presenter who appeared on the television version of the “Mantrol” advertisement. The words on the billboard stated:
“Slow Down

Stay in Mantrol
New Zealand Government


Safer Journeys”

Complainant, M. Walker, said: “I agree always with the message of “Slow Down” However, I very strongly object to the portmanteau word “Mantrol” which to me is offensive, sexist, and a lie.”
The relevant provisions were Basic Principle 4 and Rules 5 and 11 of the Code of Ethics and Basic Principle 3 of the Code for People in Advertising.
The Chairman noted that, in the Complainant’s view, the advertisement  for men to exercise “Mantrol” over their driving was offensive and sexist. 
The Chairman referred to a previous Chairman’s Ruling (10/758) which dealt with a complaint about a similar advertisement for “Mantrol” that appeared on television. That Ruling stated, in part: 
“Addressing the Complainant’s assertions that the advertisement was sexist because it singled out men’s driving habits only, the Chairman was of the view that the Advertiser had used the established cultural stereotype of macho male drivers to educate men in particular about the dangers involved with speeding. Rather than diminishing the male gender, or implying that men were incompetent and dangerous drivers, she was of the view that the Advertiser had extended the concept of the “Mantrol” – e.g. skill, precision and patience – to driving in order to help reduce the road toll and accident rate. 

… While she acknowledged that the “Mantrol” campaign only referenced the male gender as a whole, the Chairman found that the advertisement promoted a highly socially responsible advocacy message, and did not portray men in a manner which, taking into account generally prevailing community standards, was reasonably likely to cause serious or widespread offence on the grounds of their gender.”
Turning to the advertisement before her, the Chairman noted that that it was part of a continuing campaign which concentrated on a target audience of young men who are disproportionately represented in the road accident statistics and, as such was not sexist.  Taking into account the advocacy rule and that the Advertiser is a Government agency with a responsibility to help reduce road accidents, the Chairman said the advertisement did not reach the threshold to breach the Advertising Codes. Therefore, the Chairman ruled that there was no apparent breach of the Code of Ethics or the Code for People in Advertising
Accordingly, the Chairman ruled that there were no grounds for the complaint to proceed.

Chairman’s Ruling: Complaint No Grounds to Proceed
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